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Southside BMX Club

	Newsletter







September  2006


Welcome New Members

· Jayden Lawn

· Jamie Leonard

· Darren Kirby

We hope you enjoy your racing with us at SOUTHSIDE BMX Club. Please don’t hesitate to speak to any committee members if you have any questions. We now have 100 members and are one of the fastest growing clubs in WA. Go Southside!
Safety Issues; Very Important

Riders MUST wear long sleeved tops tucked into long pants; also long socks to cover their ankles must be worn. This is NOT negotiable. Helmets must be done up tight, (2 finger space between the strap & chin). During practice, riders must not stop on the track, in particular the top of berms & jumps on the 1st straight. These rules are for your own safety.!!
AGM

Thank you to all members that attended the AGM held at the track on Saturday 19th August 2006. All positions have been filled with a wonderful blend of OLD knowledge & experience & NEW interest & enthusiasm. Huge thanks to the out going committee. Especially to Allison Schultz, Rob Emery & Max Aranda. These members have worked tirelessly for MANY years at the club in an executive position & have earned their well deserved rest. Thanks guys!
New Committee 2006 - 2007
The executive positions are as follows:

· Carl Hough
–
President
· Ian Ainger
–
Vice President

· Roxanne Bowen
–
Treasurer

· Byron Mavrick
–
Secretary
· Ross Powell
–
Chief Race Steward.
Thank you for your commitment to the club for the coming year. The list for all your committee members is on the club website & the notice board. 
Racing This Saturday

9th September will be a non-scoring day due to the Dandalee Super Series which will be held on Sunday at Narrogin.

AFL Grand Final

Saturday 30th September. A reminder that there is NO RACING on this day. The following weekend is the State titles at Kalgoorlie. There will be NO racing on that weekend either. All these dates are available on your 2006 club race calendar.

Congratulations

To all trophy winners at the end of round 2. A special mention to Charlotte Bowen who is a worthy recipient of the club sportsperson award. Also to Reid Kuller who received the City Toyota encouragement award. The winner of the City Toyota riders raffle was Charlie Marchetti. Well done to all riders.

Come & Try Day

Southside will be holding another ‘Come & Try’ day on Saturday 16th September from 12 noon to 3pm. Please tell all your interested friends & family. As before, there will be a free sausage sizzle for all riders, a show bag of goodies and heaps of bike riding fun. This is only for non-registered BMX members. We will need parent volunteers on the day to help with bike scrutineering, enrolments, track setup, flags, canteen etc. Racing will commence at 3:30pm as normal for member.

Busy Bee Thankyou
To ALL who attended our busy bee on the weekend of 12/13th August. As you can see there have been some significant changes & they have been well received by riders of all abilities. There will be some minor adjustments over the coming weeks, with another jump to be put in place on the 1st straight & the berms to be recoated with diorite. There will be another BUSY BEE on Sunday 17th September from 9AM for anyone who can help with this.
Fathers Day Raffle
The lucky winner was the Hankin Family, well done! 2nd place; Lister family & 3rd place went to James. Congratulations to you all and thanks to everyone who bought tickets.
Filing Cabinet
Thank you very much to Michael Harper for donating the filing cabinet we so desperately needed. Also we wish Michael a speedy recovery from the broken collarbone he sustained at Rockingham Super series last month.
Wine Tour
We are currently trying to organize a Swan Valley Wine tour again for this spring. We are looking at a Sunday in November & cost will be approx $70 each – Adults only! More details to follow.
Riders Meeting
There will be a meeting for ALL riders on Saturday 16th at 3.15pm. This is to go over some of the basic rules & safety issues and to introduce riders to Ross Powell, our new Chief Steward for the upcoming year.
Bike Checks
We will be holding some bike checks shortly, in particular for new riders to help them get the most out of their race machine. Sometimes a few adjustments can make a lot of difference in the performance of the bike & rider. Dates TBA

Money Class

We are trialing a money class at Southside in the coming weeks. Nominations are $5 and all money will go into the prize pool with awards going to 1st 2nd and 3rd only. This is open to riders 14+ who have their log books.

Ladies T-Shirts

The order has been placed & will be ready in time for the Come N Try day. There are a few extras, so ladies if you are interested please see Cath or Tania to see if your size is available. $20 each.

Race Jerseys

An order has been placed for more Southside race jerseys. They will be $55 each & should be ready in time for the State titles in October. We have various sizes available. There are also a few polo shirts for parents available. If you would like one please see Tanya or Cath to get your name on the order list.

Christmas Wind-Up

Will be Sunday 10th December at Point Walter. There will be a small charge of $10 per family. Please put this date on your calendar, it’s always a fun family day with lots of activities for everyone. More details to come as it gets closer.

Gate Practice

Carl and his band of willing helpers are organizing gate practice for Thursday afternoons. The track is open to licensed riders in FULL protective race gear from 4pm – 5pm.

Canteen News
There is a roster in place to help with various duties in the canteen. We need your help; it is too busy for 1 person. Please see Lisa & put your name down. Donations of cakes etc for afternoon tea are also very welcome. Parents please keep your children out of the canteen on race days. It is very busy & dangerous. This applies to ALL Riders and siblings, if mum is working in the canteen, you must wait at the door. If you want food & drink please go to the front like everyone else. Thank you for your cooperation. 

State Championships 2006

Kalgoorlie 7th & 8th October. There is a flyer from Kalgoorlie BMX club on the BMXWA website with information on the Championships, accommodation & Kalgoorlie attractions & facilities. Nominations for this event have closed.
Dash 4 Cash

It has been decided to slightly change the City Toyota weekly dash 4 cash. From our next race weekend it will be the first rider to the last jump on the 1st straight. A true dash/sprint!! As always sprockets will ‘race’ for their lolly bag to the finish line. Thanks to Carl Hough & City Toyota for his continued support of this event.
Nominations

Due to the large number of riders nominating at Southside, racing will have start on time, so that we finish before it gets too dark. Therefore nominations will close at 3.20pm SHARP! IF YOU ARRIVE LATER THAN 3.20 YOU WILL BE ABLE TO RACE BUT YOU WILL NOT BE SCORED. This will come into effect immediately.
Race Calendar Changes

Any changes that are made are put directly onto the club web page. Please check it regularly
	Licenses due to expire:


Jarrod Powell
18 Sept
Max Morton
2 Oct
Charlotte Bowen
8 Oct
Paul Morton
2 Oct

Richard Gaskin
15 Oct

	Upcoming Events Reminder:


· Dandalee (Narrogin) Super Series #8
-
Sunday 10th September
(THIS weekend)
· CANCELLED Westside Open Day
-
Sunday 17th September
· Committee Meeting
-
Monday 25th September

(This is the October meeting early due to long weekend & state titles)

7pm Bullcreek Tavern – all welcome
· 2006 State Championships
-
7th & 8th October (Kalgoorlie)
All forms now available on the BMXWA website & the canteen.
	For Sale:


Enquiries at the Canteen:

· Club caps and bucket hats
· Race jerseys to come – please order now
· Polo shirts for parents
Thank you to our sponsors
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